

Student Government Association

Bowling Green, KY 42101 502-745-4354 FAX: 502-745-5795

MINUTES OF THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION WESTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY MARCH 7, 1995

CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the SGA was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Vice-President Tara Higdon.

ROLL CALL

Quorum was not present.

READING OF THE MINUTES

It was moved to suspend with the reading of the minutes. Motion passed.

OFFICER REPORTS

Rob Evans, President--President Evans welcomed everyone to congress. He met with Tom Harmon and Belinda Higginbottam to discuss the Direct Student Loan Program and the distribution of residual financial aid checks. They also discussed the possibility of having weekend check cashing.

The Univeristy Planning Committee met today and discussed the major gifts campaign and identification and classification of

major gift donors.

Tara Higdon, Vice-President -- Vice President Higdon announced that the she is working on guidelines for all SGA programs to be

passed to next year's administration.

Filing for Executive Council and other positions will be March 20-March 28. The deadline is at 4:00 p.m. on the 28. Certification will be March 28 after the meeting and March 29 at 4:00 p.m. The primary election is April 11 and the general election is April 18.

Greg Edmonds, Public Relations Director -- No report.

Jason Vincent, Secretary--Secretary Vincent announced open positions on Congress. They include the following: two senior off-campus representatives, two junior off-campus representatives, four non-traditional representatives, one graduate college representative, one freshman council representative, and openings in the following residence halls: East - one representative,

MINUTES OF THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION PAGE 2 MARCH 7, 1995

Florence Schneider - one representative, McLean - one representative, South - one representative, West - one representative, New Co-Ed - one representative, Bemis - one representative, Central - one representative, and Barnes Campbell - one representative.

Secretary Vincent is currently working on plans for the SGA

banquet which will be on April 25 at 6:00.

Brandon Rucker, Treasurer-Treasurer Rucker reported that the expenditures from the previous week totaled \$237.43. This brings the account balance to \$27,068.57.

Organizational Aid was decided on this past week. The first

reading of this bill will be in two weeks.

Points of Light nominations for March are now being accepted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS -- No report.

STUDENT AFFAIRS -- No report.

LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH -- No report.

CAMPUS IMPROVEMENTS -- Chairperson Jennifer Raffaelli announced that they discussed ordering the Kentucky flag. They will also be working with Academic Affairs on having a forum.

PUBLIC RELATIONS -- No report.

STUDENT ATHLETIC -- No report.

ACADEMIC COUNCIL

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Have a good spring break!

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 5:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jason L. Vincent, Secretary